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A Resolution Of The City Commission Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Approving And

Authorizing The Appropriate City Officials To Execute A Contract With Eagle Painting For The

Painting Of Buildings And Structures At The Southern Regional Wastewater Treatment Plant

In The Amount Of $151,782.69; And Approving And Authorizing An Amendment To The Fiscal

Year 2018 Capital Improvement Program. (Project No. 18-9096C).

Staff Recommends: Approval of the attached Resolution

Explanation:

There is a need for structure surface preparation and painting of buildings and various
structures at the Southern Regional Wastewater Treatment Plant in order to prevent
additional deterioration and damage to the facilities and equipment.

On April 19, 2018, the Department of Public Utilities staff advertised the project, soliciting
qualified construction services, and on May 24, 2018, six bid proposals were received at the
Office of the City Clerk and were publicly opened at the City of Hollywood Southern Regional
Wastewater Treatment Plant with the following results:

NO. BIDDER BASE BID TOTAL
1 J&J, Inc., d/b/a Eagle Painting $151,782.69
2 Roof Painting by Hartzell, Inc. $228,759.20
3 Cunano Builders Corp. $267,821.00
4 Lenard Bell Painting, Inc. $293,689.51
5 Harry’s Painting & Enterprises, Inc. $430,447.60
6 Miami Nice Painting, Inc. Incomplete

After thoroughly evaluating the bid proposals for compliance with the contract documents,
Department of Public Utilities staff determined the bid proposal received from J&J, Inc., d/b/a
Eagle Painting, was the lowest responsive and responsible bidder.

The bid proposal received from Miami Nice Painting, Inc., had several bid items blank and
therefore is deemed non-responsive.

A Notice of Intent to Award related to the project was posted on the City of Hollywood website
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A Notice of Intent to Award related to the project was posted on the City of Hollywood website
and on DemandStar on June 14, 2018 and resulted in no bid protests.

Administration recommends that the City Commission authorize the appropriate City officials
to execute the attached contract with J&J, Inc., d/b/a Eagle Painting, in the amount of
$151,782.69.

It is necessary to amend the approved FY2018 Capital Improvements Program and allocate
funding in the amount of $151,782.69, set forth in the attached Exhibit “A”.

The estimated construction time for this project is 180 calendar days from the Notice to
Proceed date.

Recommended for inclusion on the agenda by:
Dr. Wazir A. Ishmael, City Manager
Gus Zambrano, ACM, Sustainable Development
Cintya Ramos, Director, Finance & Administration
Steve Joseph, Director, Public Utilities
Paul Bassar, Director of Procurement & Contract Compliance
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